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It has been another very busy term for our school, and we have been able
to enjoy a taste of the past again with students being able to be involved in
carnivals, sports and various extra-curricular activities.

It has been wonderful to feel a greater sense of normality again and we
certainly hope that can continue into Term 3. There are so many successes
to speak of and it always gives me such a sense of pride in what our
students have achieved in the local and wider community.

We have been able to finish the term as well with our annual Harmony Day
which this year was run in conjunction with NAIDOC Week. This day was a
perfect opportunity to celebrate our cultural diversity at Doonside and to
provide students the opportunity to celebrate and share their cultural
backgrounds through a range of wonderful performances at assembly. It is
always such a wonderful occasion!

School Infrastructure Update

As I have mentioned in previous newsletters, there is going to be extensive
construction work across the school to improve our physical learning
environment in the upcoming months.
The upgrade of lighting in all learning spaces to LED (light emitting diodes)
will be completed hopefully by the end of Term 3.
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PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE- Mr. Colin Campbell



The refurbishment of the outdoor assembly area is on schedule and should be completed during the
winter vacation. This will make a significant difference in ensuring our assembly area is more
presentable and long term will ensure more seating for our students during break times.

The construction of the Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA) is on track to get underway during
Term 3. This will cover the entire space of the two basketball courts. It will make an enormous
difference for our school community and provide a wonderful shaded/under cover area. A quality
learning environment is a priority and when the COLA is completed it will not only be a state-of-the-art
outdoor facility to support curriculum delivery, but a facility the community can be proud of. In keeping
everybody safe, a reminder to students that they are not allowed to enter any fenced areas when
construction commences.

School Uniform

As winter is setting in, please be reminded of the uniform expectations. Students are expected to wear
full school uniform each day. It is imperative that we look presentable when attending school each day
in the correct uniform and also ensures we are presenting a positive image of our school to the local
and wider community.

If support is required in relation to school uniforms, please contact the school and speak to either the
Head Teach Wellbeing (Mr Gerard) or the relevant Deputy Principal for your child’s year group.

I would like to thank everyone for another great term at Doonside THS. I hope you all have a restful
and safe holiday and I look forward to an exciting Term 3.

I am so proud to be the Principal of our amazing school.

Wishing you a safe and happy vacation period.

          

Principals Message Continued

Colin Campbell



As part of the Year 7 cross-curricula Food Truck Project, Chef Frank brought in his "The Italian
Job Catering Co." food truck as the ‘Hook’ to the project. He spoke to students about the
importance of marketing, music, numeracy, and plating food. Students also tasted a range of
fresh hand-made wood fired pizzas including Margherita, Vegetarian Deluxe, Pepperoni, and
Surprema.

          

Year 7 Middle School
 Food Truck Project



The Push-Up Challenge is all about getting fit, having fun and most importantly
learning about mental health.
This year the Push-Up Challenge ran from the 1st to 24th of June and involved
challenging yourself to 3,139 push-ups over 24 days, representing the number of
lives lost in Australia to suicide in 2020. Each day, participants learn about mental
health as the push-up target relates to a vital mental health statistic in Australia.
As a Student Ambassador I was able gain experience in leading a community-
based project, develop skills in liaising with stakeholders while creating a positive
school culture.
Staff and students were involved in a huge amount of events aiming to bring us
together and promote conversation about mental health and wellbeing. 
Congratulations to DTHS SLR (Year 11) led by Team Captain J. Gerard for
completing a total of 19496 push ups as a group and an honorable mention to
Pride Girls and Team HSIE for raising the most amount of funds. 

 - Megan Aquilina      

The Push Up Challenge





Students chose a teacher that they look up as inspiration for their portraits. They
developed skills in composition and street art stencilling and created a portrait that
reflects their chosen teacher. It also explores the characteristics that they admire
about them through the incorporation of text. The students demonstrated resilience
and dedication to developing these portraits. 
          

Year 9/10 CORE Skills class present their

exhibition : "To those we look up to"



Congratulations to our students from year 7 & 8 Support Unit who won the inaugural
NSW Softball Secondary Schools Inclusion Shield. 

The Softball Inclusion Shield is a NSW Softball and NSW Sports 4 All first. Students
with an intellectual disability were given the opportunity to participate in the gala day
at the Softball Olympic Stadium in Blacktown. 

Our students were selected to take part in the program, alongside Chifley College
Bidwill Campus. The day allowed for students to develop their softball skills, team
skills, build positive relationships with neighbouring schools and most importantly
develop resilience.

The Support Unit would like to say a big thank you to the parents and staff for their
attendance and encouragement for the players, the senior student helpers for
officiating the games, Mr Hall from Chifley College Bidwill Campus and Greg Brown
from NSW Sports 4 All for their contribution to ensure the day was a success. We
extend our gratitude to Donna McGrath from NSW Softball for organising an
outstanding event.
        

2022 NSW Softball Secondary Schools

Inclusion Shield 🏆🥎🧢 





This term, in Life Education, Year 7 have been learning about the role their brain
plays in regulating their emotions, as well as the strategies required to self-
regulate. Below are some samples of the outstanding work Year 7 have completed
throughout the term!
          

Year 7 Life Education



Students in SLR, PDHPE and invitees from the Do You Even Lift Passion Project
had the opportunity to learn through experience this term. Students participated in
a practical workshop at Complete Strength and Performance, Five Dock with the
aim of connecting the theoretical content in a new practical scenario. 

Students worked with Coach Antonio on a boxing technique and fitness session
learning a new variety of skills. After this session students engaged in a strength
and conditioning program with Coach Bronson with the aim of increasing their
knowledge base about correct form and technique in the gym. 

The practical session provided an opportunity for SLR to put into practice their unit
“Resistance Training”, Year 12 PDHPE to apply concepts learnt in “Factors
Affecting Performance” and Year 10 Do You Even Lift to work with older students. 

Miss Harrison

Stage 6 SLR/PDHPE Excursion 





Doonside THS students took part in the Western Sydney Oztag Secondary Schools
Gala Day at The Kingsway, St Marys for the sixth year running.
DTHS fielded a Boys and Girls Open teams to take part in the competition. Both
teams consisted a majority number of junior students playing well above their years in
the seniors opens competition. The boys' team finished 4th in their pool stages, whilst
the girls' went through undefeated in the pool round and were eliminated in the
playoffs.

Congratulations to both Hailey Wheatley (Girls Opens) and Jason Gregoraci (Boys
Opens) who played with maturity beyond their years and rightfully nominated best
and fairest. Furthermore, congratulations to the leading try scorers Lilly Calder (Girls
Opens) and Thomas Hunt (Boys Opens). Also special mention to Zechariah
Makatule-Fineanganofo & Raiha Diamond-Dyer for their outstanding leadership in
captaining their respective teams.

The students adapted to the cold weather conditions and were positive representation
of our school community. Throughout the day, Doonside students were cheering a
supporting friends and family from neighbouring schools.          

2022 Western Sydney OzTag Secondary
Schools Gala Day



DTHS is excited to be able to break
down the barriers of shame and stigmas
associated with menstruation. Students
can now safely and privately access
period products that can make a life-
changing difference. Located in the
Schools' Sick Bay.
          

Share the Dignity Vending Machine

Congratulations to Nathan Lopez who is the Year 7 Student of
the Term!

Nathan is a friendly, inquisitive, diligent and hard-working
student who consistently demonstrates the DTHS CORE
values of Community, Ownership and Empowerment. In the
classroom, he takes ownership of his learning by engaging in
class discussion, upholding a high work ethic, and completing
class work to a high standard. He often lends a helping hand to
his peers and greets staff and students with a friendly hello
each morning. Nathan is an exemplary role model for his
peers, as evidenced in his achievement of above 90%
attendance for Term 2.

Nathan is to be commended on his outstanding efforts this
term. Well done, Nathan. 

Miss Twaddle 
Year 7 Advisor

Year 7 Student of the Term





Dates for your Calendar 
Term 1,  2022

School Information

Stay connected with DTHS

@Doonsidetechnology_
highschool

Doonside Technology
High School

Address:    Doonside NSW 2767

Phone: (02) 9622 2463

Website: https://doonside-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/

Email: doonside-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Office Hours: 8:00am - 3:30pm

Power Street,

Please note that dates are subject to change.

Monday August 1st - Monday 15th August, Weeks 2 - 4 - Trial HSC Exams
Wednesday May 25th, Week 5 - Athletics Carnival

Friday September 23rd, Week 10 - Last day of Term 3

Monday July 18th, Week 1 -  Staff Development Day
Tuesday July 19th, Week 1 -  Students return for Term 3 (Week A)


